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'Today's Learning for Tomorrow's World'... 

Our School Mission Statement... 

At Gilnahirk Primary School, we seek to provide a happy and caring learning environment 

for each child. We hope that by helping them realise their potential, celebrating their 

achievements, respecting their differences and encouraging mutual respect, we will foster 

self esteem and provide a solid foundation for their future.  

Dear parent, 

I hope you are well. It's been a good week back after the Easter break .  

Here is our first update of the summer term, which contains lots of important information, 

so hopefully you can spend some time this weekend reading through it.  

REMINDER: SCHOOL IS CLOSED ON MONDAY 5TH MAY FOR THE BANK HOLIDAY AND ON 

TUESDAY 6TH MAY FOR A STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY. 



IMPORTANT NOTICE... 

 

Please see below for an important message from our new wraparound care 

providers from September 2025: 

Dear Parents, 

We are writing to inform you of an exciting change to the after-school club at Gilnahirk 

Primary School. Beginning in September 2025, the club will be operated by Sinead Mooney 

and Cathy McClune. 

Sinead and Cathy currently run Astoria Kindergarten, an Early Years setting based in 

Gilnahirk Primary School. Together, they bring 48 years of experience working with children 

ranging from two years old to young adults in their twenties. Working from a child centred 

approach, they are deeply passionate about empowering young children, and helping them 

realise their full potential.  

Cathy and Sinead are both educated in BA Hons (Early Childhood Studies). They are also 

qualified designated Safeguarding and Child-protection Officers and hold their paediatric 

first aid.   

The breakfast & after-school club will centre around the voice of the child approach and will 

use the children's ideas and interests to inform all future planning. They will offer a variety 

of engaging activities for your children, including: 

ω Arts and crafts 

ω Small world play 

ω Role-play 

ω Board games 

ω Free play outdoors  

ω Forest school play 

ω Photography 

ω Cookery 



ω Gardening and caring for our school environment 

ω Mindfulness and relaxation 

ω Music 

ω Multi-skills and gymnastics 

ω Football (both Gaelic and soccer) 

The club will reflect the vibrant and successful ethos of Gilnahirk Primary School, providing 

children with a warm and welcoming άhome away from homeέ experience. 

Astoria Kindergarten and its wraparound care facilities will be thoroughly inspected and 

vetted by the Belfast Health and Social Care Trust. Child-to-adult ratios will adhere to the 

TrustΩs guidance for safety and supervision, ensuring the highest standards of care. 

At present, we are exploring the current care options and the needs of parents for the future. 

To assist us in planning and accommodating your requirements, we would greatly appreciate 

it if you could fill out the attached Google form. For your convenience, a link to the form 

can be found here.  

Cathy and Sinead would also like to warmly invite you to a Parent Information Meeting on 

Wednesday, 14th May at 4:00 PM in the School Assembly Hall. This will be an excellent 

opportunity to learn more about the wraparound care services and ask any questions. 

We look forward to meeting you and hearing your thoughts on this exciting new chapter for 

our after-school club. 

Warmest regards,  

Sinead Mooney & Cathy McClune 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfOUZf50VedPzddUsUFAXi9b3qJ00Ai3bLOfdN7isIbZqCR-w/viewform?embedded=true


Please note the above information has been sent home today (Friday) in a letter in 

your child's school bag.  

SMARTPHONE PARENTS' MEET UP - WEDNESDAY 7 MAY AT 8PM 

 

Please see below for a message from Rachel O'Reilly, one of the parents involved in 

our 'Smartphone Free Childhood' group... 

 

The recent Netflix series Adolescence has provoked a lot of discussion in the media 

concerning issues regarding young people and tech. Please come along and join us to share 

ideas for managing these issues and explore the ideas around the Smartphone Free 

Childhood movement. Everyone is welcome in this inclusive and supportive space to discuss 

navigating these challenges of parenting with each other. We look forward to seeing you and 

building our community further. 



P6 PARENTS' SEAG INFORMATION MEETING... 

 

We have planned a SEAG information meeting for parents of P6 children on Thursday 8th 

May at 9am in the Morrow Hall. 

At the meeting, you will be informed (or reminded) of the key dates in the process, and we 

will also cover what SEAG preparation looks like in the summer term of P6.  

Hopefully you will be able to make it along. 

SPORTS DAY INFORMATION... 

 

Sports Day is scheduled for Tuesday 3rd June and will follow the same format of the last few 

years, with each year group running a few races at the times listed below. Hopefully as many 

mums, dads, grannies, grandas (and whoever else!) can make it to cheer the children on in 

their races.  

P1 - 9.00 - 9.30 

P2 - 9.30 - 10.00 

P3 - 10.00-10.30 

P4 - 11.00-11.30 



P5 - 11.30-12.00 

P6 - 12.00-12.30 

P7 - 12.30-1.00 

Please note in the event of poor weather, we will run a contingency sports day on 

Thursday 5th June at the times noted above. If the weather is also poor on the Thursday, 

year group races will be run in the hall. In the unlikely event of this happening, 

unfortunately space would not allow parents to attend.  

SUMMER UNIFORM... 

As the summer term is now in full swing, children may wear the summer uniform, listed 

below: 

Boys: 

ω School polo shirt/whit polo shirt  

ω School jumper for cooler days  

ω Grey trousers/shorts 

ω Black shoes  

Girls: 

ω Blue and white check summer dress or pinafore 

ω White cardigan/school cardigan for cooler days 

ω White socks  

ω Black shoes/white sandals 

Children may also continue to wear the normal full uniform if they prefer.  



PARENTS' ASSOCIATION EVENTS... 

 

BRING A BAG DAY - THANK YOU... 

Thank you for the many donations that came in this morning for our 'Bring a Bag' day. The 

donations will be collected this afternoon and weighed. The school will then receive some 

funds based on the weight of the items donated.  

Thanks also to our team of P7 helpers who coordinated the donation effort this morning.  

 

1 - Ethan, Annabel, Etta, Jacob and James busy organising the 'Bring a Bag' donations.  

BELFAST CITY MARATHON RELAY TEAM... 

Once again this year, there will be a team of parents running the Belfast Marathon relay to 

raise funds for school. The runners are:  

ω Lee Bennett 

ω Paul Lavery 

ω Miranda Livingston 

ω Richard Livingston 

ω Jeremy Logan 

ω Katie McGrath 

ω Janet McNeice 



ω Glenn Porter 

ω Keith Roberts 

ω Richard Simpson 

Huge thanks to all the parents willing to run a leg (or more!). 

If you would like to donate, you can do so at the following link: 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/gilnahirk-primary-belfast-marathon-2025  

QUIZ NIGHT... 

This year sees the return of our very popular Table Quiz night. Tickets are £8 per person with 

tables of up to 10 people. It would be great to see many of you there for what is always a 

good night's craic.  

Tickets can be bought on SchoolMoney from now.  

 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/gilnahirk-primary-belfast-marathon-2025


OTHER PARENTS' ASSOCIATION EVENTS IN THE SUMMER TERM... 

 

Fri 6 June - School Fair - details to follow  

Fri 13 June - Colour Run - details to follow  

HOLIDAY LIST FOR NEXT YEAR... 

 

Please see below for the list of holiday dates for the 2025-2026 academic year.  



 

SCHOOL LIFE THIS WEEK... 

Here are a few of the highlights from another busy week in school... 



P1 TRIP TO STREAMVALE FARM... 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



P1 INDEPENDENT WRITERS... 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



P2 OUTDOOR PLAY... 

 

 

 

 


